MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held June 18, 2020 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Vuona


Chief Landry

Chief Judge

Deputy Latta
Chief Hart


Chief Choate

Chief Breen

Chief Slaman
Chief Lentini


Chief Stowers
Chief Nelson

Chief McPherson
Chief Fillebrown

Chief Parenti

Chief Achilles
Chief Ward


Deputy Colby

Deputy McMorrow
Chief Robie

Chief Purcell
Chief Sorrows

Deputy Miller

Chief Dutcher
Chief Johannes
Chief Whalen

Deputy Gogan 
Chief Ripley

Michael Torosian
Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige


Meeting called to order @ 09:04
Reports 
Treasurer  -   Chief McPherson presented the May Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the May Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions

The Dive Team is looking for up to 16 divers.  The member cap was set at 40, and the current membership is at 24.  An informational Dive Team session will be put together and any community with an interested candidate is encouraged to have them submit a completed application.

Chief Landry reported the following from the June 17th FCAM meeting: 
· The value of DFS and FCAM representation in EOCs.

· Covid after the Curve video is being worked on to assist departments with stress management.

· DFS is concerned with excessive fireworks this year.  Sparklers get their foot in the door.

· Pay close attention to finances moving forward.  Good relationships with community finance department as well as labor groups will be important as there is potentially an upcoming loss of 10-20% of local aid.
· Looking at moving the 2021 Professional Development Conference to the fall.

· School inspections will be very important this year.

· Safety concerns with outside dining was discussed.

· The state has shut down its EOC.

· MMA is holding up Senator Moore’s Emergency Leave Act.
· No resolution yet to state budget, hopefully by Sept/Oct.

· State Rep and Public Safety Committee member Hank Naughton is retiring and being replaced by Meghan Kilcoyne.

Old Business
Everyone is in favor of continuing with SmartSheets.

Contact Chief Parenti if you are want anything posted on the website, or are having any issues accessing information.  He is also finishing up with form standardization.
New Business

Summer meeting schedule discussed  We will schedule a July meeting.
Conversation took place regarding contingency budgets that some communities have asked their department heads to submit  Chief Breen asked the membership to keep in contact regarding their individual communities situations.

The cut to community resources may effect the amount of support departments can give to specialized teams/members, and team requirements may need to be discussed in the future.  If a community is experiencing difficulty in this area, please reach out the the Chairman.  If several communities are having similar issues, team standards and requirements can be re-evaluated.
26F discussion took place.  Several communities have begun in home inspections and several are not doing any until the Governor changes the order.

Elections – 

· Motions were made, seconded and voted unanimously to instruct the District Coordinator to cast one ballot of the proposed slate of officers.

Joe Landry, Chairman (21)

Pat Purcell, Vice Chairman (21)

Steve Achilles, Secretary (22)

Neil McPherson, Treasurer (21)
Jim Vuona (21)

Paul Fillebrown (22)

Bill Miller (23)
Meeting adjourned 09:51
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
